
Minutes of Washington Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting 
 
 
Date:  April 27, 2015 – 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance:  Phil Barker (chair), Kathy West, and Kitty West (bookkeeper).  
 
Minutes Approved:  Minutes were approved for March 30, 2015 as written.                         
 
 
Old Business: 
 
The broken Phebe (Burbank) Heald monument will be given to the Historical Society.   
 
We have received the special flags for the Paul Section.  
 
We had a work session on the 23rd of April to do a recount of lots and perpetual care lots.  Phil 
and Kitty will attend the Trustees of Trust Funds meeting tomorrow with the corrected figures 
and submit a request for funds to offset appropriations for 2014. 
 
Our cemetery walk through scheduled for April 20th was postponed until the 21st because of rain.  
With our new list of broken and leaning monuments Phil will get estimates from Stone Vault for 
repairs. 
 
Phil has not yet bought the two trash bins for the East Washington Cemetery. 
 
The question was raised on what additional information we need to have on a web site and if we 
should request a meeting with the web master. 
 
New Business: 
 
We signed an Authorization to Pay form for cemetery maintenance in April. 
 
Since Memorial Day falls on the last Monday of the month we have rescheduled our May 
meeting to the third Monday of the month - the 18th.  
 
The cemeteries open on May 1st.  We are curious who did the new lettering on a stone in the East 
Washington Cemetery before the cemetery was open, and who authorized it. 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m.  
 
 
Bookkeeper, 
Kitty West 
 


